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August 23, 2009

To all Governing Bodies concerned with Condor EIS,

I have been very disappointed to learn that residents of western Maine have been denied proper notice concerning the Condor EIS.

Apparently, a tiny display ad in the Portland paper was considered sufficient notice to rural residents who like me, probably never see this paper. The Portland Sunday Telegram is not a major paper where I live in Lovell, on the western border of Maine or any town I know of, in this region. I am very interested in this project and, despite many pressures, have tried to follow it though I have been continually confused by conflicting information.

It shows, at the least, a real insensitivity to residents of western Maine in regard to an issue that is directly pertinent to our economy at a time when we cannot afford to ignore it. Most residents of western Maine read local papers of which there are quite a few. However, it is easy to send an appropriate notice to as many of these papers as necessary. They all take press releases through e mail. Is it too much to expect that public notice would be approached with respect for those it concerns?

There are quite a few libraries in western Maine and they are important sources of information for area residents. Again, all of them could have been sent the same notice, electronically, at no cost. It's done all the time. Farmington has a public access television station on the university campus which could be the locus for this important discussion. I doubt they're even aware of it.

The population of western Maine is dispersed across a broad area. There is no hub or center where the majority either gravitate or relate to. Anyone sincere in fulfilling the spirit of public notice, needs to investigate, first, how western Maine gets its news.

Then, there is the selected date, Sept. 3, just before Labor Day weekend!? Western Maine's economy is heavily dependent on tourism, especially in the summertime and most especially on holiday weekends. And, after an especially cold, wet summer, this is the last opportunity for many area residents to make the money they will live on in the wintertime. I can only come to one conclusion about this date and that is, organizers are hoping no one will show up.

On behalf of artists and cultural groups across western Maine, I cannot protest too strongly what appears to be a disingenuous approach to an important issue.

Toni Seger

Western Maine Cultural Alliance

www.westernmaineculture.org
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